FHIS NEWSLETTER

July 2022



What a fantastic year we've had being able to enjoy events again together! We've raised amazing amounts at our fundraisers including the **Christmas Bag** sale and the **Halloween & Easter Trail, Winter Disco, Quiz and Curry Night** which each raised over £1000, **Fireworks** where over £8000 was raised and our **May Fair with HENSA**, where we jointly raised £10800!!!



A massive thank you to our FHIS committee and the individual event committees who have worked so hard to make the events a success financially and have brought us brilliant fun and memories. A big thank you also to everyone who has volunteered doing a 30-min slot, washing cups, baking cakes or in any way, we can't do it without working together! A big thanks also to the office staff for being so helpful and supportive.









The money raised has funded a range of activities and improvements to the school including- subsidised forest school sessions for reception children (£1700), new library furniture (£2500), new books (£1800), new plants for the green spaces, a drama workshop (£1500) as well as ice lollies on sports day and a trip to the museum for Year 2!



Events can only be a success with the input of many people sharing the tasks, however small!

Thank you to those who have joined the committee for 2022-3, we almost have a full team but we need to welcome a new chair or co-chairs as well as a sponsorship lead. FHIS will look very different if we don't find a chair. With other roles filled the role of a chair is now considerably reduced! Please email fhisinfo@gmail.com to speak with a member of the committee and find out more or come along to our final celebratory meeting on Tuesday 19th July at 8pm at Eastfield Inn. All are welcome!

There are big plans for next year, with playground improvements and many other projects needing funding to bring extra fun and improved learning for our wonderful children!

EVENTS FOR NEXT TERM

FHIS meeting-TBC September

Halloween Treasure Hunt-16th October 2022

Fireworks- 5th November 2022

Please keep in touch via the class **Whatsapp group, via Facebook**- (search for FHIS and add yourself to the group) or

by reading the **newsletters**.

Have a fantastic summer!

FHIS x

